Dear Addiction Psychiatry Fellow Applicant:

The Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act of 1974 assures students access to any material in the files of their institution that pertains to them, including letters of reference obtained when they first applied for admission. Because persons writing letters of recommendation frequently assume that their letters will be held in confidence (so that they can be fully candid), awkward or embarrassing situations might occasionally arise between accepted applicants and those writing letters of reference. Therefore, in order to be fair both to applicants and persons from whom letters of recommendation are requested, the Addiction Psychiatry Program have urged that applicants sign the waiver that appears below. While letters written "in confidence" may be more helpful in our assessment of an applicant's qualifications and abilities, all letters are carefully considered.

I understand that letters of recommendation concerning me are to be written and maintained in confidence, and I expressly waive any rights I might have to access such letters under the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act of 1974, or any other law, regulation or policy.

Date: ______________________ Signature__________________________________________ 

Print Name_________________________________________

I do not agree to this waiver. 

Date: ______________________
Signature__________________________________________

